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Wall School of Business receives top accreditation 
The E. Craig Wall Sr. School of Business 

Administration received official confirmation of its 
accreditation by the American Assembly of Collegiate 
Schools of Business (AACSB) at the organization's 
annual meeting in Chicago on June 7. 

Milton Blood, AACSB director of accreditation, 
presented the accreditation certificate to Peter Barr, dean 
of the Wall School of Business, Robert Nale, associate 
dean of the school, and James Eason, associate professor 
of accounting and management. 

"This is a significant milestone for the Wall 
School of Business," said Barr. "It is an acknowledgment 
ofthe outstanding achievemen of our faculty and staff, 
and it g1ves our students an extra advanfage because 
corporations increasingly look to accredited schools 
when they recruit employees." 

The board of directors of AACSB voted to grant 
business accreditation to all programs offered by the 
Wall School of Business, which include accounting, 
finance, management and marketing, as well as the 
cooperative golf management option. 

The top 25 percent of the more than 1,400 

colleges and universities in the United States which offer 
undergraduate business degrees are accredited by AACSB. 

To achieve accreditation, the business programs 
must satisfy the expectations of a wide range of quality 
standards relating to curriculum, faculty resources, 
admissions, degree requirements, library and computer 
facilities, financial resources and intellectual climate. 
During the accreditation process, the Wall School of 
Business was visited and evaluated by business school 
deans, accounting educators and corporate representa­
tives with detailed knowledge of management education, 
applying standards widely accepted in the education 
community. 

AACSB is-a not-for-profit organization --=­
consisting of more than 800 educational organizations 
and corporations. Its mission is excellence in manage-
ment education in colleges and universities. Headquar-
tered in St. Louis, AACSB is the premier accrediting agency 
and service organization for business schools. 

For more information, contact the Wall School 
of Business at extension 2071. ♦ 

Fall registration scheduled Aug. 17 to 19 
Students may register for 1998 fall semester 

classes from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Aug. 17 and 18, and 
from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Aug. 19. Fall semester classes for 
the regular session begin Thursday, Aug. 20. 

Prior to registering, new students must be 
admitted through the Office of Admissions. For more 
information, contact the Office of Admissions at 
extension 2026. 

Students may register for classes in the 
following areas of study: accounting, art studio, biology, 
chemistry, computer science, dramatic arts, early 
childhood education, elementary edition, English, 
finance, health promotion, history, interdisciplinary 
studies, management, marine science, marketing, 
applied mathematics, physical education, political 
science, psychology, secondary education, sociology and 
gerontology (certificate). Minor degree programs are 
offered in more than 20 areas of study. 

For more information, contact the Office of the 
Registrar at extension 2019. 

Graduate courses are offered in several 
disciplines including biology, chemistry, economics, 
education, English, history, marine science, mathematics, 
physics, politics and psychology. A master of education 
degree is offered through the School of Education in the 
areas of early childhood education, elementary education 
and secondary education. For more information about 
registration or eligibility requirements, call the School of 
Education at extension 2602 or extension 2671. 

· Coastal Carolina University offers a master of 
business administration (MBA) degree from Winthrop 
University and a professional master of business adminis­
tration (PMBA) degree from the University of South 
Carolina. For information about these programs, contact 
the E. Craig Wall Sr. School of Business Administration at 
extension 2469. ♦ 

Coastal offers certificate program on Web management 
In response to the explosive growth of the 

Internet in the marketplace, Coastal's Division of 
Extended Leaming and Public Services is offering the 
Web Manger Certificate Program. Designed specifically 
for area businesses interested in using the Internet to its 
best advantage, the program includes 12 three-hour 
sessions which meet on Fridays between Sept. 18 and Dec. 
11 from 1 to 4 p.m. 

The non-credit certificate program is designed 
for small to mid-size firms and organizations in the area 
looking for ways to increase marketing opportunities and 
profitability through the Internet and the world wide web. 
The Web Manager Certificate Program will train area 
business ~rsonnel to successfully launch and manage a 
web site. 

"The Internet and the world wide web are well 
established now in industry, and more and more 
companies realize that mastering the Internet is essential 
in order to compete in the marketplace of the future," 
said Dave Bryon, coordinator of the program and web 
manager at Coastal. 

In addition to Bryon, the instructors in the 
program include Marvin Marozas, director of Coastal's 
Department of Information Technology Services (ITS); 
Robin Boyea, also of ITS; and Jeff Small, an instructor at 
Horry-Georgetown Technical College. 

Courses in the program include: Developing an 
Internet Business Strategy, Web site Planning, Design and 
Preparation, Ethics of the Internet, and more. Classes will 
be held in the new HTC Computer Learning Center in the 
Society House on campus. 

The cost of the Web Manager Certificate 
Program is $995. Courses also may be taken individually. 
To find out more about the program plan to attend a 
preview session on Monday, Aug. 24 at 6 p.m. or on 
Tuesday, Aug. 25 at 3 p.m. The instructors will be 
available at these sessions to answer questions and 
explain the program: 

To register for a preview session, contact Trenna 
Page Metts at extension 2694 or Jennifer Marshall 
Shinaberger at extension 2737, or visit the web site at: 
www.coasal.edu/extlearn ♦ 

Chanticleer Days celebrated 
Chanticleer Days is a schedule of events that provides students with a fun and 
entertaining welcome to Coastal Carolina University. The entire campus community is 
encouraged to greet new students and join in the activities to make new and returning 
students feel the Coastal spirit of family. Here's a chance to have fun and celebrate. 
See schedule of events on page 2. 

Board of Trustees 
approves budget 

The Coastal Carolina University Board 
of Trustees has approved a projected $28.36 
million operational budget for the 1998-1999 year 
during its quarterly meetingJune 26. 

As part of the budget plan, the board 
approved a tuition increase, effective for fall 1998. 
• In-state tuition has increased $60 per semester 
from $1,550 to $1,610, a rise of 3.87 percent. 
• Out-of-state tuition has increased $235 per 
semester from $4,160 to $4,395, a rise of 5.65 
percent. 

- - According to university-officials, the 
increase shows Coastal Carolina's in-state tuition 
to be below the average for public institutions in 
South Carolina. 

The board directed university officials to 
proceed with the adding of football to the 
intercollegiate athletic program. It is estimated 
that startup costs for the program will be 
approximately $1.35 million, and ongoing 
annual costs will be approximately $1.24 million. 
University officials estimate that the year 2007 is 
the projected starting date of game play. The 
board asked that a report be given at the next 
meeting to address how the timeline can be 
shortened. 

Coastal Carolina participates in the 
NCAA Division I and plays in the Big South 
Conference with 15 varsity teams. 

The board reelected officers for the 
1998-1999 year: H. Franklin Burroughs, chair; 
Keith S. Smith, vice chair; and Juli Streater 
Powers, secretary. 

Robert Rabon has been appointed to the 
board of trustees. Rabon replaces long-time 
Coastal Carolina supporter and alumnus James 
Johnson who has filled the District 1, seat 2 since 
the institution became independent in June 1993. 
A Conway businessman, Rabon served on the 
Horry County Higher Education Commission for 
12 years, including terms as chairman and vice 
chairman. 

B. Catherine Harrell, a Coastal alumna, 
has resigned from the board of trustees. She is a 
gubernatorial appointee and her term is co­
terminus with that of the governor. 

The next regular meeting of the board 
of trustees will be Friday, October 2 at 9 a.m. in the 
Wall School of Busines.5 Board Room. Other 
quarterly meetings of the board in 1999 will be 
held January 8, April 23 and June 25. ♦ 

COASTAL CAROLINA 
UNIVERSITY 

Welcome back. 
Mark your calendar 

• First day of classes: Thursday, August 20 
• The next issue of On Campus: August 31 
• December Commencement: 

December 13 • 1 p.m. • All American Music 
Theater at Fantasy Harbour 

·-



LIFE Scholarships: What you need to know 
Beginning this fall, the cost of a college average. 

education will be considerably more affordable for many • Students must have no drug, alcohol or felony convic-
South Carolina students. On June, 19, Gov. Beasley signed tions. 
the bill authorizing the state to fund Legislative • Students must be full-time, degree-seeking undergradu-
Incentives for Future Excellence (LIFE) ScholarshiJA5 in ates. 
the amount of $2,000 per year to eligible students • Students will continue to be eligible for the LIFE 
attending four-year public and independent institutions. Scholarship as long as they maintain a cumulative grade 
Students attending two-year institutions are eligible for point average of at least 3.0 and earn at least 30 credit 
$1,000 per year scholarshiJA5. hours each year. 

Students must meet the following criteria to be • LIFE ScholarshiJA5 in combination with all other grants 
eligible for LIFE ScholarshiJA5: and scholarships cannot exceed the cost of attendance. 
• All students must be residents of South Carolina at the • Students may receive the scholarship for eight semesters 
time of enrollment. for a four-year degree program or 10 semesters for a five-
• To be eligible, all students must have graduated from year degree program. 
high school on or after May 1995 and have enrolled in • Students may receive the LIFE Scholarship even if part 
an eligible institution within two years and three months of their program of study is conducted out-of-state (such 
of graduating from high school. as study-abroad programs) as long as Coastal approves 
• Entering freshmen must have a high school grade these courses for credit. 
point average of 3.0 on a 4.0 scale. • Summer sessions may be substituted for a fall or spring 
• Entering freshmen must have an S.A. T. score of 1000 semester in a planned course of study. 
or equivalent. (Minimum S.A. T. score requirements will • Students who have earned bachelor's degrees are not 
increase to 1050 for the academic year 2000-2001 and eligible to receive LIFE scholarships. 
1100 for 2002-2003.) • LIFE Scholarship funds cannot be used for continuing 
• Students beginning their second year of college must education or remedial courses. 
have completed a minimum of 30 semester credit hours Coastal's Office of Enrollment Management has 

______ w_ith a 3.0 grade int aver_;ag!,!..e_. -- -~ identified and notified new and currently enrolled students 
• Third year students must ave comp et a m,_in"""im_um ___ w~h-o-meet t e e fgffiTiity requiremen . or more 1 orma-
of 6o semester credit hours with a 3.0 grade point tion about the LIFE Scholarship, contact Jeannie Rudge in 
average. the Office of Financial Aid, Scholarships and Veteran 
• Fourth year students must have completed a mini- Affairs at extension 2313. ♦ 
mum of 90 semester credit hours with a 3.0 grade point 

"Command Spanish" occupational language program offered 
Command Spanish, an innovative language 

training program for professionals who work with 
Spanish-speaking people and who want to communicate 
more effectively, is being offered by the Division of 
Extended I.earning and Public Services. Each course is 
custom designed for the special needs of participating 
businesses and organizations and is delivered on-site. 

Command Spanish instructor Jennifer 
Marshall Shinaberger designs the courses of instruction. 
"This method of teaching is very different from tradi­
tional language instruction," said Shinaberger. "In this 
program we focus on 'work language,' targeting a concise 
selection of job-related words and phrases designed to 
improve communication in a particular work setting." 

The program begins with an on-site visit. 
Employees are "shadowed," a technique which allows 
instructors to gain an understanding of the work 
environment so they can isolate the pertinent vocabulary. 
Once the shadowing process is completed a training 
course is designed for the specific organization. 

Command Spanish seminars and workshoJA5 
can be as short as two or three days or as long as several 
weeks in duration, depending on the needs and goals of 
the students or companies. No prior knowledge of 

Spanish is needed. 
Workshops are available in the following fields: 

hospitality, law enforcement, public safety, business and 
industry, health care, social work, public service and 
education. 

. . . 

Command Spanish is a leading provider of 
occupational Spanish training to public and private 
agencies in the United States. The program is used by the 
U.S. Department of Transportation, the U.S. Immigration 
and Naturalization Department and the U.S. Army 
Reserve. 

"Command Spanish will help to meet an 
important need as the Hispanic population in our area 
grows," said Shinaberger. "In addition to improving 
communication, the program helps to increase safety and 
productivity in the workplace, and to reinforce a positive 
image in the Hispanic community" 

Coastal's Division of Extended I.earning also is 
offering "Survival Spanish for Travelers," a short course 
from Oct. 5 to Nov. 2, which is based on the Command 
Spanish method. 

For more information, contact Jennifer Marshall 
Shinaberger at extension 2737. ♦ 

Cyberdays offers computer courses for beginners and advanced 
-.Cyberdays computer applications workshops 

offer basic and advanced training for adults interested in 
learning more about computers. Individual one-day 
courses will be held on Saturdays at Coastal Carolina 
University between Sept. 19 and Dec. 5. Sponsored by 
Coastal 's Division of Extended I.earning and Public 
Services, each Cyberdays workshop will be held from 9 
a.m. to 4 p.m. in the HTC Computer Center in the 
Lifelong I.earning Society House on the Coastal camous. 

Each workshop is limited to 12 participants, 
who will work on individual multimedia Pentium 
computer workstations operating Windows 95. 

For more information or to register, contact 
Trenna Page Metts in the Division of Extended I.earning 
and Public Services at extension 2694. Complete 
information on Cyber Days and other continuing 
education programs is available on Coastal's Web site at: 
www.coastal.edu/extlearn 

The following courses will be offered: 

A note of appreciation 

• Tntroductiao to Personal Computers Sept 19; Fee 
- $95; Registration deadline: Sept. 16 
• Introduction to Windows 95 - Sept. 26; Fee - $95; 
Registration deadline: Sept. 23 
• Microsoft Office Part I - Access and Word - Oct. 3; 
Fee - $95; Registration deadline: Sept. 30 
• Microsoft Office Part 2 - Excel and PowerPoint -
Oct. 10; Fee - $95; Registration deadline: Oct. 7 
• Internet Proficiency-Oct. 17; Fee - $95; Registration 
deadline: Oct. 14 
• Introduction to Personal Computers - Oct. 24; Fee -
$95;Registration deadline: Oct. 21 
• Intermediate Access-Oct. 31; Fee - $95; Registration 
deadline: Oct. 28 
• Intermediate Excel- Nov. 7; Fee - $95; Registration 
deadline: Nov. 4 
• Intermediate Internet-Nov. 14; Fee - $95; Registra­
tion deadline: Nov. 11 
• Real Estate and the Internet-Dec. 5; Fee - $125; 
Registration deadline: Dec. 2. ♦ 

I would like to thank everyone at Coastal who offered their support to me during my recent illness. Many 
thanks for the telephone calls, cards, thoughts, lunches and the many prayers on my behalf. May God bless 
each of you. Thank you again. 
Judy Hawkins 
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CHANTICLEER 

Tuesday, August 18 
Excursion Day 

DAYS 

All students registered will meet at their designated 
time in front of the Student Center. 
1. Golf Excursion • Wild Wing Golf Course 
Depart: 10:30 a.m. 
2. Deep Sea Fishing 
Depart: Noon 
3. Broadway at the Beach 
Depart: 11 a.m. 
4. Kayaking 
Depart 8: 15 a.m. 
5. Coastal Challenge Course 
Depart 1 p.m. 
8 to 11 p.m. • Night Basketball 

Wednesday, August 19 
11 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. • Beach Party 
(2917 Ocean Bl11d..at.Breezes Beach Club near 
Springmaid Pier) Cookout, volleyball, pool games, 
kayak races, or just tanning. Bring your towel and 
sunscreen, MIX 97.7 will do a live remote. Vans will 
leave from Residence Hall M at 11 a.m. 
Downwind Sails will offer special pricing for 
Coastal students. 
Hobie Cats: 
Windsurfers: 
Sailboat ride: 
Jet-Ski: 
Banana Boat: 

Thursday, August 20 
CLASSES BEGIN 

S35/hr. 
$7.50/hr. 
$10/hr. 
S40/30min. 
$10/person 

11 a.m. to 2 p.m. • Aramark's Vendor Day 
Student Center-Free samples, give aways, and music. 
Friday, August 21 
8:30 p.m. • Outdoor Movie GREASE! 
Prince Lawn. Free popcorn/Pepsi 
Saturday, August 22 
6 to 10 p.m. • Dinner/Block Party 
Spadoni ParM,ive Music. Free food, great music. 

Additional emergency call 
boxes installed 

Six new emergency call boxes have been 
installed completing the initial plan of placing 12 call 
boxes at strategic locations throughout campus. The 
emergency call boxes were funded by the Horry County 
Higher Education Commission. 

The boxes, which are identified by the orange 
color with a blue Ii ht on to are e uipped with a radio _____ _ 
receiver and transmitter. By pressing the button on the 
front of the box, each campus law enforcement officer on 
campus will be immediately notified as to which call box 
has been activitated. Officers also can talk directly to the 
person requesting assistance. 

The new call boxes has been installed at the 
following locations: 
• Kearns Hall Building parking lot; 
• Singleton Building parking lot; 
• front of Residence Hall B; 
• parking lot behind Residence Hall E; 
• bridge walkway between the Prince and Wall buildings; 
and 
• bridge walkway between the Science Building and the 
Wall Building parking lot. 

Emergency call boxes previously installed are 
located at the following sites: 
• between the Student Center and the Science Building; 
• near the Science Building (Wall Building side); 
• Residence Hall M (cafeteria area); 
• Track and Field facility (near front gate); 
• between the Softball Field and Soccer Stadium (rear of 
parking lot); and 
• near the Physical Education Center (at College 
Boulevard/entrance to Residence Halls G and H). 

For more information, contact Don Brooks at 
extension 2043. ♦ 



COASTAL CAROLINA PEOPLE 
Faculty and staff are encouraged to submit informa­
tion to be induded in the "Coastal Carolina People" 
section of On Campus. Information will be published 
following the presentation or activity. 
• Debbie Conner has been named University Special 
Events and Donor Relations Coordinator in the Office of 
University Advancement and will serve as the primary 
coordinator of special events and assist with coordina­
tion of stewardship events. Her responsibilities include 
developing a comprehensive university events plan and 
master calendar. She also will work directly with the 
Office of the President in the development of Presidential 
activities related to donor relations and serve as a 
resource to the campus community to ensure all events 
project a positive image of Coastal Carolina University. 
Conner also will coordinate donor recognition and 
donor relation activities and events. This position 
oversees the campus-wide facilities bookings, excluding 
athletic and classroom space. 
• Carrie Herrington also has joined the Office of 
University Advancement in the special events area and 
will seIVe as the primary facilities utilization coordinator 
for all facility reservation bookings other than class 
designations. She will provide support for correspon­
dence and special event services for the Office of 
University Advancement and the Office of the President. 
President Ingle has mandated that all booking must be 
directed through this office to avoid duplication of 

facilities and to provide a coordinated effort for events. For 
more information or to reserve facilities, call Herrington at 
extension 2569 or visit her office in the President's Suite. 
• Treelee MacAnn's artwork has recently been accepted 
in three national juried exhibitions.Asthma (mixed 
media) won the "Louise Cadillac 2D" award at the 18th 
Annual Juried 4th of July Exhibition sponsored by 
As.5ociated Artists of Southport held at the Franklin Square 
Gallery, July 1 to August 1. Van Eyck's Temptress (graphite 
drawing) and First Generation American in Golds ( color 
woodcut print) will be displayed through Sept. 5 at 
Counterpoint 1998-The 30th Annual National 
Printmaking, Drawing and Photography Exhibition 
sponsored by the Hill Country Arts Foundation in Ingram, 
Texas. Charlotte Known as Cherry (woodcut print) will be 
displayed from Sept. 25 to Nov. 1 at Printmakers '98-The 
Second Biennial Juried Exhibit of Contemporary Original 
Prints sponsored by The Pittsburgh Print Group. The 
exhibition will be displayed at the Pittsburgh Center for the 
Arts. 
• Dennis Wiseman, dean of the School of Education 
and Graduate Studies, has been admitted to the Southern 
As.5ociation of Colleges and Schools Commission on 
Colleges Evaluator Registry in the field of education. As 
such, Wiseman is eligible for service on visiting commit­
tees sponsored by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools at the college/university level. 

Coastal pilots pioneering alcohol awareness program 
Several Coastal students, faculty and staff 

members recently had an opportunity to appear in a 
promotional "Alcohol 101" video currently being used to 
demonstrate the interactive computer CD-ROM program 
designed to combat alcohol abuse on college and 
university campuses across the nation. 

During the 1997-1998 academic year, Coastal 
Carolina served as a demonstration site-the only one in 
South Carolina-for "Alcohol 101," on college and 
university campuses. More than 200 Coastal students 
experienced the program during the testing phase. 

Produced by the University of Illinois at 
Urbana-Champaign in partnership with The Century 
Council, Alcohol 101 teaches students to maintain 
personal control and safety by helping them to under-

stand the consequences of harmful drinking, as well as 
alcohol's effects on judgement and physiology. 

Program users are invited to a "virtual party" 
where they are faced with the situations and pressures 
typical of college social gatherings. Users witness the 
consequences of irresponsible decisions made by charac­
ters at the party and see alternative strategies based on 
responsible decision making. The program also stresses 
that abstaining from drinking is an equally valid option. 

Students in Coastal's Freshman Success 
Seminar, athletes, fraternities and sororities and other 
students used the program, according to Vicki Gardner, 
coordinator of Coastal's Alcohol and Drug Prevention 
Program. ♦ 

Comoroski named director of compliance 
Casey Comoroski has been named Coastal's 

new Director of Compliance. 
Comoroski served this past year with the Metro 

Atlantic Athletic Conference (MMC) as part of the 
Fellowship Program. She served as an assistant in the 
compliance office and assisted with public relations 
issues. Prior to joining the MMC, Comoroski worked in 
the athletic compliance office at Syracuse University. 
While at the Big East Conference institution, Comoroski 
assisted in the development of a compliance and 
procedure manual for the department and assisted in 
organizing coaches compliance and rules education 
meetings. She also coordinated eligibility documentation 
for new and continuing student-athletes and monitored 
initial eligibility through the NCAA Initial Eligibility 

Comoroski earned a master's degree in Sports 
Management from the University of Connecticut in 1996. 
While at Connecticut, she worked in the recreation and 
intramural department and assisted in the coordination of 
marketing and promotional activities, while also develop­
ing health fitness programs and monitoring all special 
events. A 1994 graduate of St. Bonaventure with a degree in 
Psychology, Comoroski played four seasons for the 

Clearinghouse. 

Sonnies' women's basketball program and finished as the 
school's all-time assist leader. She wasnamed to the 
Atlantic 10 Conference's All-Freshman Team in 1990 and 
the team's Most Improved Player for the 1991-1992 season. 
After being selected team co-captain for her final two years, 
Comoroski capped her collegiate career by being named to 
the Atlantic 10 All-Conference Third Team for the 1993-
1994 season. ♦ 

Georgetown campus offers computer classes 
. Seven n_on-credit computer applications courses designed to help computer users to increase their knowledge 

and prof1c,ency will be offered at Coastal s Georgetown campus during the fall 1998 semester through the Division of 
Extended Learning and Public Services. Software for both personal and business applications will be offered. 

For more information, contact the Georgetown campus at 546-7523 
The following courses will be offered: 

• Quickbooks: Accounting Software for Small Businesses 
Mondays and Wednesdays, Sept. 28, 30, Oct. 5 and 7; 9 to 11 a.m.; Fee - $99 

• Windows 95 and Computer Basics 
Tuesdays and Thursdays, Oct. 6 and 8; 9 to 11 a.m. or 7 to 9 p.m.; Fee - $49 

• Microsoft Word 97 
Tuesdays and Thursdays, Oct. 13 and 15; 9 to 11 a.m. or 7 to 9 p.m.; Fee - $49 

• Quicken-Personal Financial Software 
Mondays and Wednesdays, Oct. 19, 21,26 and 28; 9 to 11 a.m.; Fee-$69 

• Microsoft Access 97 
Tuesday and Thursday, Oct. 20 and 22; 9 to 11 a.m. or 7 to 9 p.m.; Fee - $49 

• Microsoft Excel 97 
Tuesday and Thursday, Nov. 3 and 5; 9 to 11 a.m. or 7 to 9 p.m.; Fee - $49 

• Microsoft PowerPoint 
Tuesday and Thursday, Nov. 10 and 12; 9 to 11 a.m. or 7 to 9 p.m.; Fee - $49 
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Certificate offered in 
Employee Management 

During fall 1998, Coastal is offering a new 
non-credit program which will allow adults to earn a 
Certificate in Effective Employee Management. The 
program focuses on a variety of practical leadership and 
management skills which can help participants advance 
or change their careers. 

Demands on managers are continuously 
increasing and changing. Organizations are seeking 
people with strong leadership skills and the ability to 
sustain and discharge significant responsibility at a high 
level of competence. 

"Success in today's competitive business 
environment is increasingly a function of effective 
management skills," said James F. Eason, program 
director and associate professor of accounting and 
managemrnt at Coastal. "Structure and technology can 
be easily duplicated, yet the factor that can set apart an 
organization is its people, regardless of the type of 
organization. Even though the Certificate in Effective 
Employee Management has a clear focus on the impor­
tance of people in work organizations, the program 
centers around a variety of business topics that emphasize 
that managers today are expected to be generalists with a 
broad set of skills." 

Offered through Coastal's Division of Extended 
Learning and Public Services, 12 three-hour seminars will 
be given between Sept. 3 and Nov. 19. The registration fee 
for each seminar is $85, or $750 for the entire certificate 
program. College credits may not be earned nor is a 
college degree required for participation. Anyone may 
register for one or more of the courses but only those 
completing the entire series will receive a certificate. 

To register, or to receive more information, 
contact Trenna Page Metts in the Division of Extended 
Leaming and Public Services at extension 2694 or bye­
mail at: mettst@coastal.edu 

The following seminars will be offered as part of 
the program: 
• Building Teamwork in Organizations - Thursday, 
Sept. 3, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m; Instructor: Mary Putnam 
• The Art of Motivating Employees - Thursday, Sept. 
10, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.; Instructor: James F. Eason 
• Effective Leadership-Thursday, Sept. 17, 6:30 to 
9:30 p.m.; Instructor: Mary Putnam 
• Effective Goal Setting and Strategic Management 
- Thursday, Sept. 24, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.; Instructor: James 
F. Eason 
• Effective Time and Stress Management - Thursday, 
Oct. 1 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.; Instructor: Elizabeth K. Puskar 
• Ethical Considerations for Mar.:agers - Thursday, 
Oct. 8, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.; Instructor: Claudia McCullough 
• Strategies for Managing Politics, Conflict and 
Problem Employees - Thursday, Oct. 15, 6:30 to 
9:30 p.m.; Instructor: Elizabeth K. Puskar 
• Advanced Listening Skills for Leaders - Thursday, 
Oct. 22, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.; Instructor: Mary Putnam 
• Communication Skills for Managers - Thursday, 
Oct. 29, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.; Instructor: Jill Sessoms 
• Recruiting and Hiring Effective Employees -
Thursday, Nov. 5, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.; Instructor: Mary 
Putnam 
• Effectively Orienting and Coaching Employees -
Thursday, Nov. 12, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.; Instructor: Mary 
Putnam 
• Contemporary Issues in Human Resource 
Management - Thursday, Nov. 19, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m., 
Instructor: James F. Eason ♦ 
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purposes and cannot be modified in any way 
without prior approval from the Office of 
Marketing Communications. 
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AUGUST 
T •18 
New Faculty Orientation 
10:30 a.m., WAll 322 
Chris Martin 
Chanticleer Days-Excursion Day 
all day, various locations. 
Chanticleer Days-Night Basketball 
8to llp.m., 
Regular Registration 
drop/add, and on-site fee payment for Regular Fall, Fall I, Fall II and 
Georgetown classes; continues through Aug. 19 

W • 19 
Chanticleer Days-Beach Party 
11 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., Bree1£S Beach Club, Myrtle Beach. 

Th• 20 
Cl~ begin for regular Fall semester 
Chanticleer Days-Aramark Vendor Day 
11 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
Late registration 
drop/add, or drop wfth no academic record for regulafFall classes 

>. 
' ~ ., ., 

F • 21 
Chanticleer Days-Outdoor Movie Grease 
8:30 p.m., Prince Building lawn. 
Last day for regular registration for Fall I classes 

S • 22 
Chanticleer Days-Dinner/Block Party 
6 to 10 p.m., Spadoni Park. 

M • 24 
Cl~ begin for Fall I 
Late registration 
drop/add, or drop with no academic record for Fall I classes; 
continues through Aug. 27 

On Campus is published biweekly on Monday by the Office of 
Marketing Communications. Iteins to be included should be submitted 
to the Office of Marketing Communications in SNGL 204 by noon the 
Monday before publication, unless otherwise listed. 

On Campus publication dates are as follows: 

Publication date: 

Monday, August 31 
Monday, September 14 
Monday, September 28 
Monday, October 12 
Monday, October 26 
Monday, November 9 
Monday, November 30 

Deadline to submit infonnation: COASTAL CAROLINA 
Tuesday, August 25 
Tuesday, September 8 U N I V E R S I T Y 
Tuesday, September 22 
Tuesday, October 6 
Tuesday, October 20 
Tuesday, November 4 
Tuesday, November 24 
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